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REMINDER! 
January 8 meeting will be at 

Christ United Methodist Church 
4530 A Street • 7 pm 

Shelly Burge – Speaker 
Monday, January 8 • 7 pm 

It might be cold outside and you will need to drive to a 
different location, but you will not want to miss the January 
8th Lincoln Quilters Guild meeting.  Shelly Burge will be 
presenting her lecture on toy sewing machines.  She has 
been collecting toy machines for over thirty years and will 
bring many examples from her collection, sharing details 
about their history.  She will also show quilts inspired by or 
made using toy machines. Shelly is an award winning quilter, teacher and author who 
will inform and entertain us. 

The January class will be held on Tuesday, January 9th at Sheridan Lutheran Church at 
70th and Old Cheney from 9:00 am to 3:00 pm.  Shelly will teaching her "Postcards, 
Trade Cards and FUN".  Class participants will learn a variety of techniques to make 
cards to give or trade.  Unique fabrics, paints, beads, yarns, machine stitching, vintage 
pieces and more will be used to create small works of art and these techniques can be 
used for larger art quilts as well.  There are still openings in the class which costs $30. 

The February class with Pam Witt is currently filled, but you can put your name on the 
waiting list if you wish. 

If you have a toy sewing machine, bring it for show and tell. 

January 9, 2007 Class Registration 
Who/What: Shelly Burge teaching “Postcards, Trade Cards and FUN” 
Date/Time/Cost: Tuesday, January 9, 2007 
  9:00 a.m. to 3:00 pm  
 $30/per person 
Location: Sheridan Lutheran Church 70th and Old Cheney • Room 113 
Your Name:__________________________________________________________  

Your Address:________________________________________________________  

Your Phone #: Daytime____________________ Night ________________________  

Email ______________________________________________________________  
Send check payable to LQG plus a business sized self addressed stamped envelope to 
Becky Haynes • 5720 Caymus Court • Lincoln NE 68526 • 483-7020 • haynes1213@aol.com 
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Hearts 
and Hands 

Afternoon Workshop 
Beginning in January 2007, meetings 
will start meeting at 1:00 pm in Room 
008.  This room is just down the hall 
from the Fellowship Hall where we 
have been meeting for some time. 

Christ Lutheran Church 
Room 008 

4325 Sumner Street 
1:00 pm 

4th Monday of the Month 
For more information call: Judy Edwards 
489-7395 or Arlene Lynn 466-5148. 

 

 
 

Piecemakers 
A newer small group 

that meets monthly. All 
levels of quilters are 

welcomed. 

Meetings will be 
4th Thursday of the month 

at 1:00 in the afternoon 
Sew Creative 

5221 S. 48th Street 

Call Willa Smith for future meeting 
locations at 420-2422. Please leave a 
message and I will return your call. Or 
you can email me at 
rswd660@inebraska.com 

 

 

Evening 
Stars 
Evening 
Workshop — 
Meets the 4th Monday of each month, 
at 6:30 pm at the Sew Creative in the 
Sutter Place Mall. 5221 S. 48th Street. 

During June, July and August this 
group also meets on the 2nd Monday 
at the same time and location. 

 For more information, contact Dana 
Atteberry at 474-1150. 

OFFICIAL PUBLICATION 
 OF THE  

LINCOLN QUILTERS GUILD 
LINCOLN, NEBRASKA 

Published nine months of the year:  
August, September, October, 
November, January, February, March, 
April, and May. 

Editor and Layout: 
Lin Gowin-O’Brien 

Circulation:  Carol Curtis 

The deadline to submit articles and 
ads for inclusion in the Plain Print is 
the Wednesday following the Guild 
meeting. 

Next February 
newsletter deadline: 

January 10 
ADVERTISING  

Business Ad Rates: 
A 3 1/2 " x 2" sized ad is $20 for the 
first month and $15 per month for 
subsequent months. 

A 3 1/2 " x 4" sized ad is $35 for the 
first month and $30 per month for 
subsequent months. 
Ads must be camera-ready. 

Classified Ad Rates: 
Any individual may place a classified 
quilt-related ad in the "Quilters' 
Exchange" at a cost of $5.00 for 30 
words.  Send exact text for ads. 
Send articles and ads with payment 
(payable to "Lincoln Quilters Guild") 
to: 

Lin Gowin-O’Brien 
642 S. 28th Street 
Lincoln, NE  68510    
Telephone:  (402) 477-6545 
Cellular: (402) 304-8438 
Email:  Linobrien@netscape.net 

President's Message 
I’m sitting here in November trying to think of something to write for the January Plain Print!!  How 
do I know what I want to say at the end of December? Oh my! 
Let’s start with the November meeting.  It was SOOOOO good to see Connie Strope at the 
meeting.  I have missed her smiles and laughter this fall.  I was so pleased to see Connie receive 
the LQG Life Member award.  It was truly well deserved and long overdue. 
By now, you have all heard that Connie passed away on December 6th.  Sandy Anderson 
expressed it well, “She was a loyal and devoted Friend and a great assent to Lincoln Quilters 
Guild and Nebraska State Quilt Guild. She will be missed by all who knew her.” 
Way to go LQG members!  You truly came through making Santa Socks!  We were stunned at 
how many socks and bags were turned in.  Thank You, Thank You, Thank You!! 
I thought I was a fair machine quilter…until I saw Judy Woodworth’s quilting!!  I hope you were all 
able to see the quilting up close.  It was phenomenal!  Maybe if I practice really hard, I’ll be able to 
quilt half that well when I grow up. 
By the time you receive this Plain Print, the holidays will be over. Did you get all of your quilted 
gifts finished?  Or was it another I.O.U.A.F.P. (I Owe You A Finished Project) gift?  We are facing 
another 365 days of a new year!!  Get a head start on next year’s gifts.  Work on a Cuddle Quilt 
for the March LQG Birthday party.  Make one (or several) Alzheimer’s Priority Quilts. 
(Just FYI, Ami Simms took 360 Alzheimer’s Priority quilts to Quilt Festival in Houston.  She sold 
the quilts and raised $17,000 during that 5 days!!!  Keep working on those little quilts.) 
May you have all the quilting time you want… and a never ending fabric stash!! 

kate laucomer 

February 12, 2007 Class Registration 
Who/What: Pam Witt teaching “Freezer Paper Appliqué” 
Date/Time/Cost: Monday, February 12, 2007 
  9:00 a.m. to 3:00 pm  
 $30/per person 
Location: Sheridan Lutheran Church 70th and Old Cheney • Room 113 
Your Name: __________________________________________________________  

Your Address: ________________________________________________________  

Your Phone #: Daytime____________________ Night_________________________  

Email ______________________________________________________________  
Send check payable to LQG plus a business sized self addressed stamped envelope to 
Becky Haynes • 5720 Caymus Court • Lincoln NE 68526 • 483-7020 • haynes1213@aol.com 

F I L L E D 
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Connie R. Strope 
November 30, 1948 

to December 6, 2006 
Connie was a loving mother, teacher, wife, 
and companion. Her legacy is her family. 
Throughout her life, she was a volunteer 
for the International Quilt Study Center, 
past president and lifetime member of the 
Lincoln Quilt Guild, and a charter member 
of the Nebraska State Quilt Guild. Connie 

was a member of the Red Hat Society and the Lincoln Doll Club. 
She served as a Girl Scout leader and was a 16-year soccer coach 
for the Lincoln Futbol Club and a CSA Club coach. She was also an 
officer and charter member of Lincoln Futbol Club. Connie retired as 
a rural route postal carrier after 30 years of service. 
Survivors: husband, Arnie, Lincoln; daughter, Carrie A. Strope, 
Napa, California; son, Cory L. Strope and wife Pooja, Lincoln; son-
in-law, Todd Sohayda, Napa, California; mother, Lorraine Orton, 
Lincoln; brother, Byron Orton, Altoona, Iowa; brother-in-law, Jim 
Strope, Beatrice; mother-in-law, Hilda Strope, Beatrice; Sumdhi 
Radhaber Dhoj Khati and Sumdhini Barsha Khati, Kathmandu, 
Nepal. 
Services: 1 p.m. on January. 8, 2007, Wyuka Funeral Home, 3600 
O St. No visitation. Memorials: University of Nebraska Foundation 
for the International Quilt Study Center or Tabitha Hospice Services. 
Condolences may be left at wyuka.com. 

(Edited from the Lincoln Journal-Star) 

 LQG Treasurer Reports 
October 2006 

 
Beginning Checking Balance 10/1/2006 $28,773.84  
INCOME 
 Checking Interest 8.28 
 Fall Retreat Income* 338.00 
 Mini Raffle Quilts 144.50 
 Advertisements 145.00 
 Programs and Classes 420.00 
 TOTAL INCOME $1,055.78 

EXPENSES 
 Administration 31.93 
 Fall Retreat Expenses* 6,242.00
 Hospitality 5.03 
 Insurance and Bonding 315.00 
 Programs and Classes (net of $175 Ami deposit returned) 1,266.37 
 Membership book 44.72 
 Meeting Room Rent 150.00 
 Resource Room Rent 100.00 
 Discover Nebraska 94.51 
 Newsletter printing 284.54 
 TOTAL EXPENSES $8,534.10 
   ======== 
OVERALL TOTAL ($7,478.32) 

Ending Checking Account Balance 10/31/2006 $21,295.52 
Total CD’s (matures 1-29-07) 10/31/2006 $19,297.37
   ======== 
TOTAL ASSETS 10/31/2006 $40,592.89 

Dani Hecker 
Treasurer 2006-2007 
 

DISCOVER 
NEBRASKA! 
We have completed 13 
presentations so far this school 
year and have more scheduled 
for second semester. 
A Christmas Open House was 
held to thank our volunteers with 
18 in attendance!  We now have 
three men included in our group. Thanks to Jack Chaffin, 
Ken Green and Gordon Bair for joining us! 
We're thankful to have had Connie Strope as a helper, she 
will be missed.  We are sorry to be losing Leah Olson, who 
will moving as her husband was transferred.  She has been 
an asset to the program. Thank you, Leah! 
I had an additional request for training from the western part 
of the state that will occur in the spring. 
If you haven't already, check out our website 
www.DiscoverNebraska.org and help us spread the word to 
fourth grade teachers.  We are seeking additional 
volunteers.  Call Sheila for more information.  

Sheila Green 
Discover Nebraska Chair 

Santa Socks 
say 

“Thank You!” 

So many beautiful stockings and 
sacks arrived at the November guild meeting. We had 
122 socks and 106 sacks. Lots of gift items were 
brought to help fill all the socks. Plus we raised $217 
from the favorite sock voting. THANK YOU to every 
quilter help in this project. 

Winners of the sock voting were: 1st place – Carol 
Rystrom, 2nd place – Sharlee Green and 3rd place – 
Jane Grabenstein-Chandler. Thank you to the Back 
Porch, Cosmic Cow and the Quilted Kitty for donating 
prizes for these lucky winners. 

The socks and sacks were distributed to Cedars, Fresh 
Start, St. Monica’s, Friendship Home, the Indian Center 
and Peoples’ City Mission. 

With some creative fund raising by Kate, we had 
additional funds to fill the many socks we received. The 
McDonalds corporate offices in Lincoln donated two 
boxes of surplus toys. 

Thank you to all who helped make these truly joyous 
gifts of the season. 

 Gloria Smith and Sandy Grutorad 
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Minutes of the Lincoln Quilters Guild – November 14, 2006 
College View Seventh-Day Adventist Church – Lincoln, Nebraska 

Kate Laucomer called meeting to 
order.  She announced we’re going to do 
things a little differently tonight.  Judy Lane 
will explain. 
“Tonight our guild is going to honor a very 
special member.  As we begin, it is 
important for us to be properly ready for 
this event.  So. . . .THE TIME IS NOW!  (at 
this moment, most of the present members 
put on funny/silly hats).  Some of you are 
wondering - what is the deal with these 
hats?  A simple answer:  Funny hats to 
start a meeting or make a special 
announcement are a “trademark” of our 
honoree. 
A common method of conferring honors is 
to tell of the person’s accomplishments and 
then reveal their identity.  Tonight is 
different.  You are going to know both the 
identity and the honor at the beginning and 
then hear about this person’s contributions 
to the Guild.  Tonight, the Lincoln Quilters 
Guild is presenting a LIFE MEMBERSHIP 
to CONNIE STROPE. 
Connie has been a member of the guild 
since the mid 1980’s.  She quickly became 
an involved member and served as co-
chair of the 2nd Annual Lincoln/Omaha Fall 
Retreat.  A member shared that several 
years ago, at a Fall Retreat, Connie spent 
a lot of time teaching her a quilting 
technique.  This encouragement and 
helpfulness to other quilters has been a 
continuing aspect of Connie’s service to 
the Guild. 
Connie has been a helpful participant with 
Guild quilt shows since the early days of 
her membership. Following the 1992 quilt 
show, Connie became part of a small quilt 
group formed by the show’s planning 
committee.  This group is called the Basket 
Cases.  By 1994, she was the Chairperson 
of the Guild’s quilt show, The Patchwork 
Garden.  This was the first show held at the 
Cotner Center.  The show’s planners 
formed a small quilt group following that 
show.  The Faded Blossoms group has 
met and taken trips together ever since that 
time.  In addition to these small groups, 
Connie and three special quilting friends – 
Pat King, Kathi Kinnaman, and Sandy 
Anderson – have traveled to quilt 
conferences, quilt shows, and quilt shops 
for years and years! 
In 1997-98, Connie served the Guild as 
President.  Every meeting was opened with 
a joke – the very funny kind of joke that 
made us laugh and laugh and then feel 
better all through the evening.  Great hats 
were another part of Connie’s signature 
good humor throughout her presidency and 
beyond.  Do you remember the gorgeous 
red hat with flowers and feathers that she 

wore last spring when she was recruiting 
quilt show security helpers? 
Connie served as District Representative to 
the board of the Nebraska State Quilt 
Guild.  Along with Sandy Anderson and 
Kathi Kinnaman, Connie chaired 
QuiltNebraska when it was in Lincoln in 
1999. This was a tremendous responsibility 
as the planning efforts had to be 
coordinated across the state, involving 
members of guilds throughout Nebraska as 
well as members of the Lincoln Quilters 
Guild.  In 2000, Connie received a Radiant 
Star award from the State Guild for her part 
in chairing QuiltNebraska. 
Connie has served as security chair for the 
Guild quilt shows held at Lux Middle 
School.  As quilt cop, she recruited people 
to stay all night at the school in order to 
keep everything secure.  Connie and her 
husband, Arnie, joined right in with the 
security crews in staying overnight during 
the shows.  Imagine the laughter during 
those overnight hours with Connie on the 
job! 
In 2004, Connie and Sandy Anderson 
created a very special exhibit at the 
Nebraska State Quilt Guild’s annual 
QuiltNebraska in Lincoln.  Their life-sized 
doll exhibit changed daily and delighted 
everyone at QuiltNebraska. 
During this past year, Connie and Sandy 
created a wall quilt for the fire station that is 
just north of the International Quilt Study 
Center.  Being involved in a project that 
helps people to connect and become 
friendly neighbors is typical of Connie’s 
interest in reaching out to others through 
quilting. 
These are some of the obvious quilting 
accomplishments of Connie Strope.  As 
information came forth for this Life 
Membership Award, we learned about 
many “behind-the-scenes” actions:  
Connie’s encouragement of others, her 
welcoming approach to quilting 
newcomers, her assistance with special-
occasion quilts for friends, her help with all 
guild raffle quilts, and how she always 
made the effort to help other people feel 
comfortable.   
Grace and humor are always woven 
throughout Connie’s contributions to 
quilting.  Her smiles, the very funny jokes 
and stories, and the ability to see the 
humorous aspect in situations have helped 
to smooth the way to decisions and 
actions.  One person commented that 
Connie can run business meetings in a 
way that makes people enjoy sitting 
through them!  That is a real 
accomplishment!  One of the many life 
lessons we have learned from Connie is 

that laughter is truly a healing art! 
It is easy to recognize that a Life 
Membership for Connie Strope is richly 
deserved.  It is also long overdue.  We 
should have given this award to Connie 
years ago.  We are pleased and excited to 
be doing it now!   
Connie, please accept this Life 
Membership in the Lincoln Quilters Guild 
with our gratitude, our respect, our 
admiration, and our love.”  
 
Vice President Becky Haynes introduced 
our speaker, Judy Woodworth. 
Treasurer’s report was in the Plain Print. 
There were no corrections, so the 
treasurer’s report was remanded for audit. 
Minutes of the last meeting were in the 
Plain Print. There were no corrections, so 
the minutes were approved as printed  
Announcements – Judy Lane 
Thanks to our  refreshment committee 
tonight:  Kimberly Shelley, chair, Betsy 
Shipley, Jan Land, Betty Tenhulzen, 
Dorothy Neill, Vicki Skuodas,  and Ann 
Hauder . 
• A woman wanting a quilt made has 

contacted the guild.  She would like to 
find someone to make a t-shirt quilt for 
her.  If you are interested, the information 
is on the bulletin board. 

• A thank you card was received from Alice 
Schiel of Sidney, Nebraska.  She took 
part in training from our Discover 
Nebraska group and received materials 
for using in teaching 4th graders in the 
western part of the state. 

• A thank you note from Shelly Burge was 
received in September and was not read 
at the meeting.  She thanked LQG for 
sponsoring the new award for Best 
Contemporary Quilt which Shelly 
won.  She also thanked LQG for the 
many years the guild has supported the 
state fair quilt contest has helped make it 
a bigger and better display. 

New Business 
Birthday Party Committee – Diana Dreith, 
Kathy Joseph and Cindy Weyers 
Please make a completed cuddle quilt as 
your gift to the guild to be turned in at the 
March birthday party. If you can’t finish a 
quilt, we’ll take tops, too. There will be a 
prize for the person turning in the most 
quilts. You can pick up a kit at the Cuddle 
Quilt workshop or fabric if you want to 
design your own. 
Becky told us about the January class with 
Shelly Burge and the February class with 

(Continued on page 5) 
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LQG Fabric Exchange Table 
1. No money is involved (beyond your initial 

cost for fabric). 
 2. The table will consist of an assortment of 

fabrics in these sizes: 
a 9” squares 
b. ¼ yards – straight cuts or fat quarters 
c. ½ yards 

 3. You trade one-for-one. 
a. one 9” square for one 9” square, one ¼ 

yard for a ¼ yard, one ½ yard for a ½ 
yard. 

b. You cannot trade a ½ yard for two ¼ yard pieces or vice versa. 
c. The trade must be “like for like”. 

 4. If you contribute a “unit”, but don’t find one you want that month, you will be 
given a coupon to redeem at a later meeting.  Coupons do not expire; 
neither will they be replaced if lost. 

Pam Witt. 
There was no other new business. 
Old Business 
Santa Socks – Gloria Smith and Sandy 
Gruntorad were co-chairs on this project 
and had 122 socks and 106 bags turned in 
tonight. They received $211.50 in 
donations. The winners on the most 
donated money by voting on the Santa 
Socks were:  1st place – Carol Rystrom, 
2nd place – Sharlee Green and 3rd place – 
Jane Grabenstein-Chandler.   
Alzheimer’s Priority Quilts 
Kate presented the following information for 
consideration: 
• We need to decide if we want to do this 

project as a guild.   
• IF you want to participate, you would take 

one of the information packets home with 
you.   

• You would make the quilt – it needs to fit 
in the Priority Mail envelope without 
folding the quilt.   

• Fill out the form.  
• Return the quilt and form in the unsealed 

Priority mail envelope to me (Kate) at a 
meeting. Unsealed so we can reuse the 
envelopes.  I will be responsible for 
registering the quilts online and mailing 
them to Ami. 

One thing you need to keep in mind.  If you 
use a pattern, a pattern from a magazine, 
any type of pattern that is copyrighted, you 
need written permission from the designer 
to turn the quilt in.  Make sure you have this 
and turn it in with your quilt in the envelope. 
The only cost to LQG would be the price of 
mailing in the boxes. 
There was no discussion. Motion by Vicky 
Skuodas to accept this as a guild 
project.  Seconded by Kimberly Shelley 

Committee Reports 
Ricky Tims’ Seminar – Sheila Green is 
compiling an email list for people interested 
in going to the seminar.  There will be an 
informational meeting before the January 
guild meeting.  She also has a few rooms 
reserved for anyone interested in staying at 
a hotel in Omaha for the 2 nights.  Please 
contact her. 
Friendship blocks – Martha Lane and 
Donna Welte announced they would draw 
for 6 stacks of blocks with 14 or 15 blocks in 
a stack.  The winners were Jean Barney (2 
stacks), Kathy Phillip, Arlene Lynn, Carol 
Hansen, Kristin Owen.  Martha and Donna 
showed the block for the January meeting. 
Fabric Swap – Susan Johnson Russell 
encouraged us to bring fabric and 
participate in the swap. 
Mini Raffle – Dana Atteberry announced 
we raised $57.50 tonight.  There seemed to 
be a little competition with Santa Socks for 
the money! 
Book and 2 patterns donated by Pat French 
was won by Megan Patent, a book and ruler 
donated by June Reta and Mary Hild was 
won by Ray Jean Ziegelbein, a paper piece 
pattern and ruler set donated by The 
Committee was won by Donna Svoboda,a 
quilt donated by Donna Jensen was won by 
Carrie Varner.  Janurary donations will be 
Lin Gowin-O’Brien, Vicky Skuodas, Kate 
Laucomer, and The Quilted Kitty. 
Quilt Challenge – Elizabeth Sterns 
reminded us they have sold 67 of the 
Challenge packets.  There are 4 left.  Will 
the person who bought a packet tonight 
from Joyce please let Joyce or Judy Lane 
know your name for their records. 
Cuddle Quilts – We have a new pattern 
this month.  It’s a simple Double 4 
Patch.  The pattern should be available by 
the end of the week on our web site.  There 
are some copies here available for those of 

you who can’t get the pattern off our web 
site. 
January Meeting - Don’t forget…the 
January meeting will be at Christ United 
Methodist at 4530 A Street. 
There was no more old business so the 
meeting was adjourned to Show and Tell. 

Minutes submitted by Sharlee Green 
LQG Secretary 

(Continued from page 4) 

Happy Birthday LQG! 
Hard to believe another year and 
birthday have rolled around!  This year 
we’re continuing the idea of bringing a 
gift to our Guild.  Please make a 
completed cuddle quilt as your gift to be 
turned in at the March birthday party 
meeting.  If you can’t finish a quilt, we’ll 
take finished tops, too.  There will be a 
prize for the person turning in the most 
quilts.  You can pick up a kit at the 
Cuddle Quilt workshop or fabric if you 
want to design your own.  Kits will also 
be available at the meetings.  And don’t 
forget the new patterns on our web site: 
http://lincolnquiltersguild.org/html/
workshops.html  
It will take you straight to the page with 
the patterns on it. 

Please keep your 
email address 
current with LQG 
Send Kate Laucomer your email 
address if you wish to receive email 
notices on events not posted in the 
PLAIN PRINT. We are continuing to 
email and post the newsletter on 
our website for all editions. 
Since FEBRUARY 2006, to save 
postage and printing cost, the Plain 
Print is only mailed to those who 
don’t have email or wish to receive 
a printed copy. You can email Kate 
your address at: 
LincolnQuilters@aol.com or call her 
at 423-4611. 
Many of you have changed your 
email addresses over the last 
several months. If you have and 
want to receive the newsletter and 
other guild emails, please send an 
email to Kate. If you are new or 
renewing this fall, please fill the 
information on your membership 
form. It will be forwarded to her. 
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LQG QUILT 
CHALLENGE 
2006-2007 

The Challenge Committee hopes that all of 
you had a lovely holiday season.  We also 
hope that you had time to think about or 
even begin making a wall quilt for one of 
your favorite literary characters!  These next 
few months will be a great time to work on 
your challenge project.  Call any of us if you 
have questions.  Happy Challenge Quilting!! 

Judy, Elizabeth,  Joyce, 
and Rosalind 

Don’t forget! 
January 8, 2007 LQG meeting 

will be at Christ United Methodist 
Church at 4530 A Street • 7 pm 

 

New 
Members 
We have a stock 
of name tags 
ready and waiting 
for you. Stop by 
the front table 

next month and pick one up. We are 
planning a New Member Coffee/Tea 
and activity and would love to include 
you. More details to follow. 
Questions? Call Roxann O'Hare, 464-
4040 or Rosie Westerhold, 466-4662. 
rosiequilter@neb.rr.com  
 

Habitat for Humanity 
A thank you was received from Habitat 
for the quilts we've donated.  A home 
dedication was held and a family 
received one of our wall hangings!  It's 
not too late to make a "home" themed 
wallhanging for a deserving family.  
Call Sheila Green for details 483-
0453.  (We have donated 17 bed-sized 
quilts and 6 wallhangings to Habitat!) 

Crazy 9-Patch Friendship Block 
Martha Lane and Donna Welte have been brain-storming to come up with a 
new “twist” in the monthly Friendship Blocks. This idea is simple and won’t 
require a pattern. Just follow these instructions 

 
Cut 3 - 9" Squares: any color. Variety works the best. Layer 
all 3 squares, right sides up. Cut at a slant at least one and a 
half inches from the right edge. Lift the top right piece and 
move to the bottom of the stack. Sew what you see on the 
diagonal line. Press to the skinny side. 
 
Re-layer the 3 sewn blocks, right sides up and cut another 
slant thru all 3 blocks being sure to leave at least one and a 
half inches from the left edge. Lift the top left piece and move 
to the bottom of the stack and sew on the diagonal. Be sure 
in this step the same fabric does not appear in the 
sameblock. Press to the skinny side. 
 
The blocks should be approximately 9" x 8". Turn these in at 
the January 2007 meeting. 

 
Winners of the November friendship blocks 
Stack at least 2, or up to 6 blocks and cut again thru the 
middle portion from left to right. 
Move the top one half to the bottom of your stack and re-
sew what you see. Trim to 5½”. 

RICKY TIMS COMING! 
Enjoy Ricky, along with 

Alex Anderson and Libby Lehman 

August 16-18, 2007 
Omaha's Holland 

Performing Arts Center 
An informational (no obligation) meeting will be 
held Monday, January 8, 6:10 pm at Christ Methodist Church (before the LQG 
meeting).  Brochures, including registration forms, are available.  Motel 
reservations have been made and half of them already spoken for!  I have an 
email list of those interested. 
Let me know if you want to be included for informational updates!  The large 
group registration rate is $159.00 (payment due May 14).  This is an Omaha 
Quilters Guild fundraiser for the international Quilt Study Center. 

Contact Sheila Green for details 
at 483-0453. 

"Most all of the members have ‘quilt fever’ and where there is a 
quilt for display or sale – there will be a member of the Guild." 

from the 1979 - 1980 LQG Membership Book 
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LQG NICKEL SWAP 
We’re still doing the Nickel Swap and you can still 
participate! All you have to do is follow the instructions 
below. 
• ONE YARD 100% pre-washed cotton fabric – (28 

pairs). 
• Yes, you can use yardage from your stash – but be 

kind! 
• We need Darks and Lights as well as Mediums 
• Trim selvages off 
• Cut 5 inch squares 
• Stack fabric squares in twos – alter each pair at a 45 

degree angle so it’s easy to grab just two at a time. 
• Place all trades in large “zip-lock type” bag labeled 

with your name. 
• BRING TO MEETING – Pick up your swap (27 pairs) 

at the following meeting! 
Submitted by Doni Boyd 
nequilter@hotmail.com 

PAID ADVERTISEMENT 

Professional Machine Quilting 
By Gloria J. Smith 

402-489-0062 
windyourbobbin@netzero.com 

PAID ADVERTISEMENT 

• Bernina Sewing and Embroidery 
Machines and Sergers 

• BSR-Bernina Stitch Regulator 
• Horn Sewing Cabinets 
• Machine Repair 

1501 Pine Lake, #12 • Lincoln, NE 68512 
402-423-3108 

www.berninabuzz.com 

PAID ADVERTISEMENT 

4300 S. 48th Street 
Lincoln, NE 68506 • (402) 420-9292 

Fast, friendly service • Quality fabrics and supplies 
Block of the Month kits • Strip Club 

Visit our website and sign up for our online newsletter 
OR stop in and visit us at our new location 

www.quiltedkitty.com 

PAID ADVERTISEMENT 

PAID ADVERTISEMENT 

PAID ADVERTISEMENT 

Don’t forget! 
January 8, 2007 LQG meeting will be at 

Christ United Methodist Church 
4530 A Street • 7 pm 
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Lincoln Quilters’ Guild 
P.O. Box 6861 
Lincoln, NE  68506 

2006-2007 LQG Officers 
President Kate Laucomer 
Vice-President Becky Haynes 
Treasurer Danielle Hecker 
Secretary Sharlee Green 
President-Elect Judy Lane 
Vice-President Elect Cathie Miller 
Treasurer-Elect Kimberly Shelley 
Adviser Linda Loker 

A special thank you to the following businesses 
for their generous cash contributions to Santa Socks 

Rod Laucomer – Architect 
Lincoln, Nebraska 

The Quilted Kitty 
4300 S. 48th Street • Lincoln, Nebraska 

Vantage Point Homes 
1000 W. Rokeby Road • Lincoln, Nebraska 

Kubr Construction 
Box 138 • Roca, Nebraska 

Subway (Barton Development) 
Hickman and Lincoln, Nebraska 

Haven Manor 
Hickman and Lincoln, Nebraska 

The Calico House 
5221 S. 48th Street • Lincoln, Nebraska 

David McCartney 
Grand Island, Nebraska 

Sew Creative 
5221 S. 48th Street • Lincoln, Nebraska 


